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FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 
Happy Spring! Although, it seems like we've been enjoying the spring season for quite 
some time. Spring is a busy time for our organization. We have some of our major 

projects in the works. The golf committee is in full swing - (get it 😉 ,) the scholarship 

committee is diligently working through applications, the spring social committee is 
preparing final details for our annual dinner, and the 100 year anniversary committee is 
getting ready for a year of celebration. On top of that we have all the other functions that 
keep us active in the community. 
  
 WOW, thank you all for your service and dedication.  
  
 We had the privilege to enjoy a presentation from Officer Dave Sloat, the crime 
prevention officer from the Loveland Police Department at our March meeting. I hope 
you all learned some important tips that can help you keep safe in your day-to-day 
activities. Thank you to Pam Pellizzari for bringing Dave to us.  
  
Great news- we have had an honorary member step forward to run for the position of 
vice president. This will fill the slate of officers that we will vote on and install at our 
Spring Dinner.  
 
We also have several potential new members. I'm looking forward to bringing these 
lovely ladies into our organization.   
 

Our next meeting is April 11.  I look forward to seeing all of your smiling faces there. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Cindy Kurtz, Philo President 2016-2017 

 

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE 

 
The Sunshine Committee would like to thank the membership for your generosity in 
providing meals for our various sisters who have had surgeries and/or health problems 
during this past year. When called, the team captains went into action immediately to 
arrange meals, even from out of state. You are all awesome!!!! 



 
During this past month we provided a few more meals for Barb Giesey, meals for Judy 
Grommon after her knee surgery and a thinking of you card to Mary Ann Lane after her 
knee surgery. Mary Ann declined meals. We also sent a get well card to Kathy Loken 
following her surgery. 

Please call if you or another member could use help from our team. 
  
Happy Spring! 
  
The Sunshine Committee 
Kay Robinson-Chairwoman, Betty Brammer-Co-chairwoman 

 

Get Ready                         Get Set                         Go 

 
Philo  100th   Year  Anniversary 

  

It is happening and every member is an important part of the success of events 
to honor the 100 years of service of Philo women to the Loveland/Berthoud 
Community.  Mark your calendars, jump in and add your talents to making Philo 
history! 

 Watch for important committee information after April 1. 

 

Capital Appeal Campaign Mailing 

April 18, 2017 

Philo Heart Dedication at FirstBank 
September 10, 2017 4:00 PM 
Philo Family Picnic DeWayne Webster Park 
September 10, 2017 4:30 PM 
FirstBank Employees and Families included 
 
Pastels In Chalk 
Date? 
 
Chamber of Commerce Business After Hours 
October 5, 2017 
Cohosted with FirstBank 
 
Philo Meeting Highlighting 10 Decades of 
Philo History 
November 14, 2017 



Community Canned Food Drive 
Saturday in November, 2017 
FirstBank 
 
Community Celebration 
February 2018 
 
Spring Dinner Celebration 
May 9, 2018 
 
Kathy Loken, Chairwoman  Philo 100 Year Anniversary Committee 
 
 

INFORMATION NEEDED ASAP 

 
Philo is very good at many things, but building a member/community support data base 
has not been one of them! 
 
  To complete this project for the Capital Appeal Campaign please email 5 names, 
addresses, email and phone numbers to Sue Lussenhop at 
lussenhop5@comcast.net 
 
If you have any questions on what would be helpful, please contact Sue at the above 
email. 
 
Kathy Loken, Chairwomen, Philo 100 Year Anniversary Committee 

 

PHILO   BLOOD   DRIVE   COMMITTEE 

 

Philo members and friends, 
It's soon time for the next Blood Drive. 
 

You can’t get blood from a turnip. 

Donate Blood           Date:  April 18th ,2017           Time:   9:00a.m.-1:00p.m.           

Place: 535 Grant Street Loveland, Co 80537                   

See the flyer attached with this newsletter. 
Please copy and place it where you think we  
might attract more donors. 
 
Thanks, 
Florence Doksansky, Chairwoman, Blood Drive Committee 

mailto:lussenhop5@comcast.net


Philo Appreciation Dinner Update: 
 

The committee is excited for the theme this year and hope  
you have marked your calendars for May 9th! 
 
We will be hosting the event at The Garden Room. 
 
The cost for the meal is $35 and drink tickets will be $5 each. 
 
The formal invitations will be ready at the April meeting. 
 
We hope to see you there! 
 
Lynn McDonough, Chairwomen, Philo Spring Appreciation Dinner 

 
 
HISTORIAN COMMITTEE:   FROM THE SCRAPBOOKS 

  
Excerpt from a Reporter-Herald article in the fall of 1971: 

 

     Philo Club Makes Plans for Vo-Tech Scholarship 

 

   “The education committee of the Philomatheon Club has announced that a 

vocational-technical scholarship will be awarded to a local individual who is interested in 
furthering his or her training in a vocational or technical field.” 
 
   “The scholarship will be made possible through funds in the philanthropy 
budget.  These funds are raised annually by the spring Philo style show.” 
 
   “Applicants must have attended, or be presently attending, Loveland High School, and 
be between the ages of 18 and 21.” 
 
Linda Stangel, Chairwomen, Philo Historian Committee 


